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I wish to add the piece below to my comments delivered sent earlier today:
Ore Haul Trucking Noise Dangers
The Kinross/Peak Gold Manh Choh Fort Knox ore haul proposal endangers both thousands of local
residents who live on or near and use the proposed route and many tourists who use the proposed
route. For example, the fact that there are over one hundred school bus stops on the route that are
active morning and afternoon during the entire school year has, to my knowledge, been completely
ignored in the Kinross rush to turn public roads into haul roads.
However, a serious but neglected issue for many local residents is the prospect of enormous trucks,
running both full and empty, 24 hours a day, which includes the hours of normal, healthy
sleep. Kinross has provided no valid scientific study of this issue.
The necessary relationship between sound sleep and health is well-established by many sciences
such as neurology, psychology, physiology and psychiatry. The direct impact of noise on health is a
more recently scientifically validated relationship. “The World Health Organization (WHO)
recently concluded that road traffic noise increases the risk for ischemic heart disease and
potentially other cardiometabolic diseases, including stroke, obesity, and diabetes.” (Adverse
Cardiovascular Effects of Traffic Noise with a Focus on Nighttime Noise and the New WHO Noise
Guidelines Annual Review of Public Health Vol. 41:309-328).
In the same article, The National Institute on Deafness and Other Communication Disorders states,
“Long or repeated exposure to sound at or above 85 decibels can cause hearing loss”. Also, “Novel
experimental studies found noise to be associated with oxidative stress–induced vascular and brain
damage…and vascular/brain infiltration with inflammatory cells. Noise-induced pathophysiology
was more pronounced in response to nighttime as compared with daytime noise.” From the same
article: “The EPA calculated the safe noise level for the public to prevent hearing loss to be a
70-decibel time-weighted average for a 24-hour period.” The following supports this level:
“Continued exposure to noise above 70 dBA (adjusted decibels) over time will cause hearing
loss.”.  (From “International Noise Awareness Day”) Studies have found “that nighttime noise is
indeed an important risk factor for some CVDs [Cardio-Vascular Diseases] and that intermittent
noise with peaks clearly above the background level during the nighttime may be particularly
harmful”. (Public Health article cited above)
In its “Trucking Overview”, Kinross states “Noise level will not exceed 80 dBA which is the EPA
required standard”. Since Kinross misstates the EPA standard and plans 24/7 trucking, how can this
exposure not be a potential cause of adverse health conditions for many local residents? Three
mitigations are possible: 1. No ore haul; 2. Only twenty trucks on the route at any one time with no
permission to increase that number at any time in the future; and, 3. No ore haul from 10 pm to 7
am on any day of the year. (This is a legally enforced quiet time in other areas of the country whose
noise ordinances I’ve researched.) #’s 2 and 3 can be used together.
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